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CONSULTANT CONNECT
The Account Managers from Consultant Connect joined the Cardiff & Vale Liaison Meeting seeking feedback from Bro Taf GPs. The feedback given was those experiences of using CC were sporadic. The good experiences seemed to be when GPs were connected with local consultants – and issues arising when connected to national consultants who did not understand the local guidance/ways of working. It was suggested that it would be helpful for GPs to be able to connect to Trauma & Orthopaedics, Gynaecology and Mental Health Services via CC and the account managers assured that these departments were being actively pursued. CC were also looking to open up some nurse led specialties such as respiratory medicine.
BLOOD BOTTLE SUPPLIES AND GPTR
Cardiff & Vale Health Board reported that they are currently in a reasonable position regarding blood bottle supplies at least until the end of Sep. An all Wales store was due to be introduced by Welsh Govt as a solution to the supply issues.
Cardiff & Vale Health Board are also keen for all practices to get on to GPTR for test requesting as it was expected that GPTR could help with the blood bottle supply chain as it used minimal bottles. Any practices uncertain on the use of GPTR are encouraged to contact PCIC for assistance. PCIC will also shortly be contacting those practices not on GPTR to ask why and offer training/assistance. Communications would also be sent to the public regarding test requesting, with the national lead for primary care also due to undertake a webinar on the subject.

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
The LMC has been made aware of various issues concerning CAMHS and Adult Mental Health Services – including the removal of support for adults with ADHD, Crisis Team availability and insistence on GPs seeing the patient face to face before referrals are accepted and eating disorder clinic monitoring. The LMC has raised all MH service related issues to both health boards and is actively seeking a meeting with the Head of MH Services to discuss the issues and seek a resolution.
CHAPS TO CAVHIS
With effect from 28 Sep 21 the CHAPS (Cardiff Health Access Practice Service) is due to be rebranded to CAVIS (Cardiff & Vale Health Inclusion Service). At present CHAPS is a screening service only for asylum seekers. The rebranding looks to also include screening for sex workers, homeless persons, asylum seekers and gypsy travellers who are not registered with a GP practice. Services collocated with CAVHIS will include infectious disease management, third sector support workers, dental and MH support. Following screening patients will still be advised to register with a local GP practice as CAVHIS will not be resourced to hold patients.
There are also plans to further develop the service in order to support chaotic and vulnerable patients however funding will be required for these developments along with the construction of strict inclusion and exclusion criteria.

Further information will be released from Cardiff & Vale Health Board closer to the date of change.

GMPI EXPERIENCES
The LMC had received an email from a constituent detailing a less than satisfactory response from GMPI to a potential GP issue. Any specific issues with GMPI responses should be directed to GMPI for investigation, however the LMC would be keen to hear of any examples of poor responses from GMPI. Should a significant number be received, a complaint will be raised to Welsh Govt through GPC Wales. Should practices wish to submit any examples, they can be emailed to the address at the top of this newsletter.

COVID BOOSTER PROGRAMME

In Cardiff & Vale practices have been asked to participate in the COVID booster programme to provide booster jabs to the over 80s cohort on a cluster basis. Cluster have been asked to submit their plans to PCIC and it is hoped all will be in place to proceed as soon as the JCVI guidance is received.

Cwm Taf Morgannwg Health Board have elected not to include primary care in the delivery of COVID boosters due to the current workload pressures and the upcoming flu campaign.

CARDIFF & VALE CERVICAL SCREENING

PCIC have reported that they will be making a small amount of money available to C&V practices for use in addressing the cervical screening backlog – such as for extra nurse clinics. Acceptance of this funding is purely voluntary and upon acceptance practices will be asked to complete a form detailing how the funds were used to address the backlog. Further information will be sent out to practices from PCIC in the next week.

END OF GMS CONTRACT RELAXATION
All practices are reminded that the current relaxation of the GMS contract is due to end of 1 Oct 21. From this date forward all claims made will be paid on the basis of activity only. Practices will be sent a reminder from the health board.
JOB VACANCIES
GP Practice vacancies currently on the LMC website BroTaf LMC: Practice Vacancies
· Salaried GP, Morlais Health Centre, Merthyr Tydfil

· Salaried GP, Tonyfelin Medical Centre, Caerphilly (closing date 10.09.21)

· Administrator/Receptionist, Fairwater Health Centre, Cardiff (closing date: 12.09.21)

· Part Time Practice Nurse (30 hours), Hirwaun Medical Centre, Aberdare (closing date: 16.09.21)

· Salaried GP, Meddygfa Glan Cynon Surgery, Mountain Ash (closing date: 17.09.21)

· Receptionist, St Davids Court Surgery, Cardiff (closing date: 20.09.21)

· Salaried GP (5-7 sessions), Cyncoed Medical Centre, North Cardiff (closing date: 24.09.21)

· Salaried GP, Talbot Green Group Practice, Talbot Green, RCT (closing date: 30.09.21)

· Salaried GP, Corporation Road Surgery, Cardiff (closing date: 30.09.21)

· Practice Nurse (up to 30 hours), Meddygfa Glan Cynon Surgery, Moutain Ash (closing date: 30.09.21)

· Practice Nurse, The City Surgery, Cardiff (closing date: 29.10.21)

· Maternity Locum, Gelligaer Surgery, Hengoed (closing date: 31.10.21)

· Salaried GP, Gelligaer Surgery, Hengoed (closing date: 31.10.21)

· Salaried GP, Blackwood Medical Group, Caerphilly (closing date: 31.10.21)

· Salaried GP (with view to Partnership), Waterfront Medical Centre, Barry (closing date: 31.10.21)

· Salaried GP, The City Surgery, Cardiff (closing date: 31.12.21)

· Salaried GP, Foundry Town Clinic, Aberdare (closing date: 30.11.21)

· GP Locum, Locum Meds, Cardiff (closing date: 15.12.21)
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